OTTERBURN PRIMARY SCHOOL



Weekly Newsletter – Friday 11th December 2020

Otterburn Primary School & Nursery

Attendance

Week ending: 04.12.2020

Reception: 99% Year 1: 100% Year 2: 98% Year 3: 99% Year 4: 99% Year 5: 96% Year 6: 100%

Please make every effort to ensure that your child is in school every day and not missing

valuable learning time.

Stars of the Week - Friday 11th December 2020

This week's winners are:-

Mrs Bush's Stars of the week are Grace Nichols & Harley Corbett

Mrs Tincombe's Star of the week is Harrison Corbett

Mrs Spiller's Star of the week is Martha Darcy

A big well done to everyone!



Upcoming Events:-

15th December – Christmas Lunch

15th December – Flu Immunisations

17th December – Christmas Party Day

18th December – Last day of Autumn Term

4th January – Teacher Training Day

5th January – First Day of Spring Term



House Point Cup

This week's winner of the house point cup is:-

Aaron Hadfield

A big well done to Aaron!



KS1 & KS2

There will be a few things sent home next week so please could you send a carrier bag in with your child on Monday.

COVID TRACK & TRACE OVER THE CHRISTMAS PERIOD

	Friday 18/12/20	Sat 19/12/20	Sun 20/12/20	Mon 21/12/20	Tues 22/12/20	Wed 23/12/20	Thurs 24/12/20
First 48 hours	If your child develops symptoms on these days and tests positive you must notify the school immediately on admin@otterburn.northumberland.sch.uk						
First 6 days	If your child develops symptoms on these days but you do not get a test until later you must still report the positive case to school on admin@otterburn.northumberland.sch.uk up until the end of this period.						
After 6 days	If your child tests positive or someone in your home tests positive, meaning your child would have to self-isolate, after 24 th December you do not need to notify school until the new term begins.						

OTTERBURN PRIMARY SCHOOL



Wraparound Care for Spring Term

Breakfast clubs & after school clubs are going to continue to be the same for the spring term as they have been for this half term.

Breakfast club - each day 7.45am-8.45am.

Activity clubs - until 4.30pm Monday, Tuesday & Thursday.

This will be reviewed throughout the term taking into account any changes to COVID-19 restrictions announced by the government.

Christmas Celebrations 2020

Everyone has been busy in school this past week getting ready for our online nativity, plays and Christmas fun. The last bit of filming is being done in school today. Watch out for the big premiere on Facebook & the website next week.

REMINDERS

Tuesday 15th December - Christmas Lunch

 Christmas Lunch will be held in school on Tuesday 15th December. Your child is welcome to wear a Christmas jumper for this day this can either be worn with uniform or non school uniform.

Thursday 17th December – Christmas Party Day – The children will enjoy Christmas party games in their class bubbles during the morning, children are welcome to come into school dressed in their party clothes. Mrs Mcconnell will be putting on buffet lunch. As we are missing out on a visit to the theatre to see a panto this year, we have an online panto of Jack & the Beanstalk for the children to enjoy on the afternoon. We are asking for donations of £2.00 per child for the online panto this can be paid via +pay in parent mail.

After School Clubs W/C - 14th December 2020

Monday – Craft Club (Nur-Y2) Yoga/Dance Club (Y3-6) – 3.15pm – 4.30pm

Tuesday – PE Club (Nur-Y2) Fun Club (Y3-6) - 3.15pm – 4.30pm

Thursday – Sports Game Club (Y3-6)

Allotment Club (Nur-Y2) - 3.15pm-4.30pm

Breakfast Club available Mon-Fri. 7.45am – 8.45am

Message from Otterburn RTC

RTC delivering Festive Cheer Monday 21st December

As we sadly cannot hold the Older Folks Christmas Tea this year, we are going to deliver free "Festive Goodie Bags" containing treats and activities to those who might like to receive one. If you know anyone who might appreciate one (young or old) please can you contact Yvonne 07401 332213 or

Georgie georgie.kenny@rtcsports.co.uk

We would love some volunteers to help with collections & deliveries. Please get in touch if you can help at all.

The RTC is delighted to be joining the Warm Hubs Project. We will be hosting lunches, social events and wellbeing activites as soon as possible within Covid restrictions.

Also it would be lovely if you also had room for the following:

Skating starts at RTC- Monday 21st December Within Tier 3 Covid restrictions, we can open skating sessions to family groups who can book the hall for one hour. Bring your own skates, pads and helmets or borrow ours.

A big thank you to everyone who has donated skates to us.

The cost will be £5 per hour slot.

Please visit the

website http://rtcsports.co.uk/skating to book your slot online or email activities@rtcsports.co.uk for more information.